



4 June 2007

## Excellency,

In our letter of 7 May 2007, we welcomed your delegations 'participation' at a meeting entitled "Financing Development to achieve the Millennium Development Goals" scheduled to take place on 17 and 18 June 2007, in Doha. We also requested, at your earliest convenience, that you could communicate to the Office of the President of the General Assembly a confirmation of your level of participation in order to facilitate arrangements.

It is also our pleasure to present to you some additional information to facilitate requests for visas. The Permanent Committee for Organizing Conferences Ministry of Foreign Affair, Qatar requests that participants forward a copy of their passport details and their country of departure to Ms. Fatima (pcoc@mofa.gov.qa tel: 974-4431539 fax: 974-4435836 / 974-4435140).

Visas can then be collected from a Qatari Embassy from the country of departure to Doha. For those countries without a Qatari Embassy visas will be available for collection at the airport in Doha. All further detail regarding logistics have been previously send to delegations and have also been posted on the President of the General Assembly's website at <a href="http://www.un.org/ga/president/61/follow-up/financingmdgs.shtml">http://www.un.org/ga/president/61/follow-up/financingmdgs.shtml</a>.

To facilitate ministerial participation from Least Developed Countries we are pleased to inform you that a limited amount of funding is available to cover travel and accommodation. Enquires on this matter should be directed to Mr. Yasser Abdullah (Finance Officer, Office of the President of the General Assembly abdullahy@un.org, tel:001 212 963 1235, cell: 001 917 957 8412).

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Haya Rashed Al Khalifa

President of the General Assembly

Ahmad Bin Abdullah Al-Mahmoud Minister of State for Foreign Affairs

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York